2644

November 12, 2007

Charles P. Fasano, D.O.
Chairman, Osteopathic Board of Medicine
P.O. Box 2649

Harrisburg, PA 17105-2649

RECEIVED

2007 NOV 27 M 9: 115

NOTPENDENT PERSUATORY REVIEW CONVESSION

Re: Proposed Rulemaking (37 Pa.B. 5598)

Dear Dr. Fasano:

I am writing in regard to the proposed rules, published in the <u>PA Bulletin</u> on 10/20/07, governing prescribing practice for physician assistants who are supervised by osteopathic physicians. I have practiced as a physician assistant in PA since 1975. Currently, I manage a large academic department that employs 12 physician assistants. I can attest to the effectiveness and utility of the regulatory changes made by the Allopathic Board over the years. In particular, the recent Allopathic Board regulatory changes (Pa.B. Doc. No. 06-2263, November 17, 2006) relative to prescribing, supervision, medical orders and other clarifications have made a significant impact on the deployment and utilization of PAs.

I encourage you and the Osteopathic Board to approve the proposed regulations that are similar to those published by the Allopathic Board on November 17, 2006. The end result will be enhanced access to quality care that will be delivered in a timely fashion.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

David Bissonette, PA-C, MBA

David Bissonette

3533 Ridgewood Drive

Pittsburgh, PA 15235

XC: Governor Edward G. Rendell, 225 Main Capitol Building, Harrisburg, PA 17120 Basil L. Merenda, Commissioner, Bureau of Professional & Occupational Affairs, P.O. Box 2649, Harrisburg, PA 17105